
WGC Church Reopening Announcement: 

We look forward to begin Sunday worship gatherings next Sunday, May 24, 2020. 

Because churches have cooperated with health guidelines, we are being included in the first phase of business 

reopening. 

We have been given clear guidelines we are choosing to cooperate with in the expectation we will eventually 

be able to return to less stringent measures in the weeks ahead. 

Phase one: Maximum attendance of 50 in the building. 

No Sunday School or nursery. 

No food or beverages served. 

Minimal use of washrooms.   

Maintain physical distancing with everyone outside of your household family.  No handshakes or hugs.   

Stay in your vehicle until we are ready to invite you in for the second service. 

Entrance to the building will be at our main doors, and exit will be the doors where the stairs are on the south 

side of the foyer. Hand sanitizer must be used upon entering and exiting the building. 

According to the regulations, no singing is allowed in these public gatherings.  

We may call on you ahead of time to be available to assist with sanitizing and set up for the second service 

following the first service. 

 

Our Plans: 

We will be having two Sunday morning gatherings at 9:30am & 11:30am. 

Both gatherings will have the same format with communion being part of each gathering.  We are putting plans 

in place to facilitate the distribution of the bread and juice in a safe manner. 

There will be selections of music projected over the sound system as part of our gatherings for your worshipful 

meditation (no singing). 

Seating will be spaced out in the sanctuary.  We will be sitting at tables to remind us of our proximity to one 

another.  If it assists your young children, you may bring quite table-top activities with you from home. 

Only attend if you are feeling well and have none of the self-check symptoms.  Please also consider your own 

health risks in your anticipation of attending. 

A diaper changing station will be available if needed. If you use it you will be responsible for cleaning and 

sanitizing it afterwards. 

Most importantly, in order for us to avoid turning people away on a Sunday morning, you will need to pre-

register by email or phone from Thursday, 9am to Friday by 1:00 pm each week.  Expect a confirmation 

of your registration, via email if you emailed or phone if you phoned in and left a message.  As attendance 

requests may increase, we will be looking at adding additional Sunday gatherings as required. 

With the provision of gathering together, we will be discontinuing the videoing of the Sunday music and sermon 

and will return to posting only the audio version of the Sunday message on the church website. 

*The following pages are the complete guildelines for places of worship the government of Alberta has 

set out. Please read them.* 



 


